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January 27, 2016

NOTICE TO INDUSTRY

SUBJECT: Metallic Gas Piping

On October 21, 2015, a Notice to Industry was sent regarding the enforcement of Code
Requirements involving Metallic Gas Piping. The Notice stated that effective February 1, 2016,
Clark County will be enforcing the provision in Section 301 of the Uniform Plumbing Code,
which requires that all Pipe and Fittings in a gas piping system be listed by an approved listing
agency to the appropriate Standard.

Since October 21, 2015, the following has taken place:

e Clark County has received notice from pipe industry representatives that
appropriate listings are in process.

e Industry representatives are in conversation with listing agencies to discuss whether
fire sprinkler pipe listing may be used in conjunction with metallic gas piping.

e At this time, there are 5 manufacturer/suppliers of fittings that are properly listed.

As sufficient progress toward compliance is being shown, Clark County is postponing
enforcement of the listing requirements until May 2, 2016.

Sincerely,

SRl

SAMUEL D. PALMER, P.E., CBO
Assistant Director
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